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 The inclusion of Homeroom Guidance (HRG) during this pandemic era is a 

brilliant idea to develop values among learners. 

 With the DepEd Memorandum DM-OUCI-2021-346, announcing the 

implementation of the Revised Homeroom Guidance Program, teachers and learning 

facilitators are tasked to uphold moral among learners. Through this, we are developing 

learners who are not just intellectually competent but socially and morally proficient as 

well. As we all adhere to this implementation, we are moulding the next generation to 

be responsible citizens. 

 Filipino learners are undeniably academically competent. Many of our students 

had already competed internationally and won awards and accolades. We, however, 

should not just focus on the academic side. We, as channels of learning, must also help 

them to become good individuals as well. 

 While the whole world is changing and we are facing different eras, one thing 

still stands out- VALUES. Amidst all the changes, amidst all the advancement, we 

should not forget to train our young ones to be good. 

 A brilliant mind is important but a golden heart is also essential. The future 

generation will thank their forefathers because we did not forget them to be morally 

upright. 
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 Let us not take HRG for granted. This is also a vital area in the teaching-learning 

process. The things our learners acquire here will forever be treasured. It will also help 

us cultivate a culture of morality among learners. 

 In the future, we envision a generation of bright and virtuous leaders. 
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